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Next Meeting ...
Thursday, November 21

6:30 – 8:30 PM

Saint Matthew Evangelical

Lutheran  Church

1725 S. 60th Street

3rd Thursday

Every Other Month

Bring a friend or two 

and join us! 

President’s Letter

Volunteers at Elmwood Tower

Three Good News Stories
#1. Parts of the Elmwood Tower fence haven’t seen the light of day for 40 years,

but the Mutual of Omaha volunteers did a fantastic job of cleaning it as a project for their

Month of Caring grant. They worked tirelessly for 3 ½ hours and when they finished said,

“Request us again next year.”  

What a great group! The resident Tower Gardeners, Don and Mary Ann Z. worked

the entire afternoon with us. AEPNA can apply for more than one Mutual of Omaha grant

next year, so if you have other neighborhood projects that we should consider, please con-

tact me or Eileen Slane. We would be thrilled to work with the Mutual volunteers again! 

#2. Chris and Jerry Shriver don’t live in the AEPNA area, but they spent hours

volunteering at the RibFest booth this year and last. When I sent a thank you note and a

small token of appreciation to them from AEPNA, we got the following thank you note: 

“...it was our pleasure to be able to volunteer and help you out! We are looking forward

to helping again next year - so I hope you will keep in contact and let us know as the date

gets closer.... It is so nice to meet and work alongside with such great people...Please let

us know if you would ever need help in the future for anything else - it's not work for us

- it's just fun!”

#3. Mike Kresnik and the youth group from Coram Deo Church Community

showed up at the monthly Shoreder/Vogel Park cleanup and did a great job. The regular

cleanup crew – Joe Guenther, Tom Prohaska and Scott Swanson – were delighted to have

so many willing helpers. The youth group said to just let them know when they’re needed;

they'd be happy to help anytime. 

Three different projects. One common thread. People WANT to help with serv-

ice projects. On behalf of our neighborhood, I say, “Thank you!” to the volunteers, and

trust me, we WILL call you in the future!  

I’ll see you around the neighborhood! 

Avery Schwer

Got an Idea?  Ask for a Hand. 
Volunteers who jump in to help with projects in the neighborhood show that people are ready and willing

to lend a hand, but just need an invitation. 

Look around your street. Do you see a task or project that would improve the quality of life on your street,

but that’s too big to undertake on your own? Ask for help. Pitch it to your neighbors as a work party and make it fun

(pizza and cookies always help!). Call an AEPNA officer to see if it’s something the larger organization can help you

plan and execute. 



your neighborhood bank      more

You may know us as the friendly, neighborhood bank. But there’s more to the 

story than that. Here, you’ll find mortgage experts to help with all of your  

purchasing, refinancing, and home equity loan needs. You’ll find experienced  

financial advisors who can provide you with the custom planning and consultation 

you need to meet any dream. Plus, you’ll find insurance experts who know how 

to save you money on anything from home, auto, and life to business and health 

insurance. Best of all, you  

can find it right here. In your 

neighborhood. What more 

could you ask for? 50th and Underwood    dundeebanking.com

EQUAL HOUSING LENDER.

Securities offered through Securities America Inc., Member FINRA/SIPC. Advisory services offered through Securities America Advisors, Inc.  

Dundee Bank dba Dundee Financial Services and the Securities America companies are unaffiliated.

NOT A DEPOSIT. NOT FDIC INSURED. NOT INSURED BY ANY GOVERNMENT AGENCY. NOT BANK GUARANTEED. MAY LOSE VALUE.
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Circle one: Household Business
$10.00 $20.00

Please make check payable to: 
Aksarben Elmwood Park Neighborhood Association 
Mail to:  1302 South 56th Street   Omaha, NE 68106

Giant Bonsai or Bad Cut? 

Bonsai is the art of dwarfing trees or plants

and developing them into an aesthetically ap-

pealing shape by growing, pruning and train-

ing them in containers according to

BonsaiSite.com. This maple tree on 55th

Street is contained by the narrow easement,

but the pruning it got was anything but har-

monious. If trees had feelings, this one would

be as embarrassed as a poodle after a bad

grooming. 

Small Wonders

Five AEPNA officers entered chili in the competition at the association pic-

nic at Elmwood Park last month. The votes were close and there were calls for a re-

count and accusations of stuffing the ballot box with each others’ names, but finally,

Lois Ourada conceded victory and reluctantly accepted the fabulous AEPNA Chili

Champion trophy. 

Her Mystery Chili beat the Smokin’ Navy,

White Chicken, Traditional and Garden varieties,

giving Lois bragging rights for a year and making

her responsible for keeping track of the trophy till

next year. 

Check out the photos on our website and

Facebook page.  (Note: The Omaha Fire and Res-

cue crew was invited to bring the fire engine for

the kids; they were not called for a chili emer-

gency.) 

Chili Champs
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AEPNA Business Members 
Anderson Industrial Engines, Co.

Bailey’s Landscape & Design

Bob Whitehouse - University of NE Board of Regents

Broadmoor

Cars R’Us Auto Body

Circle Theater 

Clooty Tree Massage, LLC

Courtyard by Marriott at Aksarben

Godfathers Pizza Aksarben Village

Hertz Equipment Rental

Hy Vee

j.coco

Learning Headquarters

Liv Lounge

Mt. Calvary Lutheran Church & School

Noddle Companies

Olsson Associates

O.F.D. Education Station #10 - David Mann 

Pinhook Flats

Security National Bank AkSarBen Village

Shurson Publishing

Spruce Interiors & Gifts

St. Matthew Lutheran Church

Star Deli

Tasty Pastry

UNO College of Business, Pacific Campus

University of Nebraska at Omaha

AEPNA CLASSIFIED /WANT ADS 

Advertising Rates: $5 for three lines plus $1 for each additional

line.  25 characters per line, count all spaces & punctuation. Sub-

missions will be edited to fit contracted space.

Send ad text and check to Shurson Publishing, 131 N. 31 Ave.

Omaha, NE, 68131. Call 402-551-6787. 

Denny’s Handyman Service

Carpet Restretch

Painting & Home Repairs 

397-4223 Area References 

To Reserve this Space

Email

ellenshurson@gmail.com

Call 402-714-1016.

Thanks! You made me proud! 

Thanks to the neighborhood folks who turned

out to cheer on the runners in the Corporate Cup. That

is a very important part of the race, especially since the

course through our neighborhood is hilly. If the organ-

ization decides to use the route again next year, we’ll

encourage everyone in the neighborhood to come out

and greet the runners. 

Thanks! (From Becky, a runner and neighbor.)


